Union Council Meeting
Minutes
January 31, 2022
Present:
Liam Granlund
Evanka Annyapu
Sydney Tang 

Susan Dibbell
Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Julia Pletta
Christina Olstad

Paul Peppard
Stratford Vandlik
Erin Hallbauer

Lennox Owino

Reilly Coon 

Roshan Verma 

Visitor: 

Danielle Brzezinski 
Ed Janairo

Meeting called to order at 5:01 p.m.

Motion: Sydney moved approval of the December 9, 2021, meeting minutes. Lennox seconded the motion.  December Meeting Minutes were approved. 
Land Acknowledgement was read by Liam.
Open Forum

· Open Forum- no speakers. 
New Business

· Union Budget:
· Ed Janairo & Julia Pletta presented the Union budget. The budget document is in box to review. The Administration Advisory Board meeting was today, and the budget passed unanimously. 
· Ed shared a PowerPoint presentation that highlighted the budget document. 
· Ed described the different aspects of the $54 million Union Budget. He went into the different areas that will affect the budget: sources of funding, uses of funds, new activities and initiatives that could affect the budget, staffing, undesignated salary and fringe budget, Student Affairs 1% assessment, and loan repayment. 
· Ed then went into describing the current FY22 budget, and the $401K deficit that the Union is working with. He then described the different actions that will be taken to help with this: delay some hires, greater use of gift funds, and reimbursement of staffing from UW Conference Centers and campus. 
· Motion: to approve the FY23 Union Operating budget. Lennox moved approval of the budget and Evanka seconded the motion. Majority vote. Motion approved. 
· Officer Selection & Nominating Process Discussion: 
· Sydney described the officer selection process that will be happening in the next couple of weeks. The documents are in box. 
· The first interview round will be via Zoom. The second round will be during the next Union Council Meeting. 
· Liam described the requirements of the nominating committee. He will be reaching out to get members on this committee. They need 2 people from Union Council to be on it. 
Union Council Advisory Boards- Julia, Liam, Sydney, Evanka

· Admin- Julia- Julia shared that the advisory board met and approved the Union’s operating budget. 
· Dining & Hospitality- Liam-   Liam shared that they have not met yet but will be in a couple of weeks. The allergen process for Ginger Root, has been implemented. That is their main focus right now. 
· Facilities- Sydney- Sydney shared that they have not met yet, but still working on the Reflection Room project. They will also be working on the lighting and flag policies. 
· Program & Leadership-Evanka- Evanka shared that have not met yet. They will be reviewing policies related to social education and position descriptions. They will also be following up on Homecoming Committee. 
Officer Reports
· President: Liam shared that the semester has just begun, and they are busy working on officer nominations. 
· VP of Internal Relations: Sydney shared that they held a Directorate and Associate Director Retreat. They are getting ready for the spring semester events. Winter Carnival is next week. 
· VP of External Relations: Evanka shared that they are pushing out all the applications for the Directorate. They are doing a big marketing push for Into the WUDs. 
· Secretary Update: Mark reminded everyone that the UW is handing out free Antigen tests. Mark also shared that the most recent traffic report shows the buildings are only 1% off from January 2020, so the Unions are back to being busy again. 
· Treasurer Update: Susan shared that the December financial report is in box for you to review. The Union’s Random Acts of Kindness will be happening again this semester. They are beginning to work on Summer Terrace plans. University Club plans have begun as well, for next year after it is done being used for COVID testing. 
Action Items & Updates
· ASM Update: Reilly shared that ASM is currently trying to fill several positions. They just had a big student conference this past weekend. 
· SSFC Update: Roshan shared they are busy working on budgets. They voted on increasing the wage to $12/hr. for the ASM groups. 
· Dean of Students Update: Dean Olstad shared that the WI Welcome working group finished their meetings and now are working on presenting their proposal. It is a phased approach for WI Welcome. Center for First Year Experience and Parent & Family Program are working with Office of Strategic Consulting to help find better ways to approach their work. They are working on making sure students are looking out for each other, as the temperatures have been so cold, especially when alcohol is involved. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:35pm.
